Town of Mazomanie
Board Meeting
Minutes
June 12, 2012
Call to order/Proof of Posting: Call to order/Proof of Posting.  The meeting was called to order at 7pm by Chairman Fred Wolf.  Also present from the board were Supervisors Melody Moore, Dan Behringer, Stan Beuthin, Carrie Richard and Treasurer Jan Hake.  Clerk Maria Van Cleve was absent.  The agenda was published on June 7 and posted on June 8. 

Approval of May 15, 2012 meeting minutes.  Motion to approve May 15, 2012 meeting minutes by Beuthin , second by Richard.  Approved  5-0.
Approval of May 2012 financial report.  Motion to approve by Moore , second by Behringer.                     Approved 5-0. 
Public Input- District One EMS Open House is on June 16.

Opening bids for summer road construction.  Discussion/possible action on roads/vendor for 2012 road construction:  
	
	Scott
	Fahrner

	
Segebrecht .38 miles
	4817.00
	5839.00

	Handel .2 miles
	2912.00
	3820.00

	Midland .40 miles
	5975.00
	7065.00

	              Reeve .25 miles
	3562.00
	4293.00

	             Hodgson .84miles
	10,877.00
	13436.00

	             Mahocker .30 mile
	 4984.00
	0

	            Cooke .55 miles
	6553.00
	7943.00

	             Shower 1.0 miles
	12583.00
	15836.00

	
	52,263
	58232


Motion to approve bid from Scott Construction for 2012 road work by Moore, second by Behringer.   Approved 5-0.   Scott has also agreed to repair some roads that were seal coated last year but did not hold up well.  These roads include West Hudson on the hill before the intersection of Beckman and the shaded area on top of the hill, some patches on Carter and Morrill (going down the hill towards the dead-end).

Approval of Transfer of Development right for Dennis Kirch from his property located at the corner of Dunlap Hollow and Hwy 78 to his farm at the end of Shower Road.  The Land Plan Commission discussed this issue at length.  From the minutes of their meeting on June 4:  There was lots of discussion on the density issue.  It seems that the newly amended land plan is not entirely clear on what the density requirement (no more than one building site per 5 acres) might mean in terms of how much land must the split be transferred to.  Dennis came to the Commission with a 2.7 acre parcel on his farm that he wanted to attach the split to.  Since the land was not ag land, members of the Commission felt that it would be more appropriate (in this case) to require a 5 acre parcel be designated for the split.  The Commission felt that the number of acres required to transfer a development right (as long as it was more than two—that being the Town Standard) might be a subjective thing—based on the circumstance of the buyer and the seller.   Motion by Olson to approve Dennis  Kirch’s transfer from his property located at the corner of Dunlap Hollow and Hwy 78 to his farm at the end of Shower Road if the new lot (on Shower Road) is 5 acres w/o road right of way.  The approval is also contingent upon approval of the entire amended Land Plan by Dane County, second by Beil.  Approved 4-0.  
Board discussion:  Members of the board reiterated much of what the Commissioners talked about and would like the clerk to keep a record of the issues that come up with regards to the TDR policy as well a file of who gets splits, who gives up splits, where the splits come from and where they go to.  Kirch presented a plan to transfer a split from a property he now owns (soon to be sold) at the corner of Hwy 78 and Dunlap Hollow to a newly created 5 acre parcel (exclusive of road right of way) at his farm on Shower Road.  Motion by Behringer to approve the TDR, second by Moore, pending approval of the entire amended Land Plan by Dane County.  Approved 5-0.

Donation to WI HTS Youth Baseball and softball.  Request from Matt Brabender.  The Town last gave $900 to Youth Baseball in 2010.  $1,000 out of the $2,000 budget for culture and recreation has been spent in 2012. There will be a request for money for the fireworks by Mazomanie 4th of July Fireworks Forever on the July agenda.  Motion to approve a $500 donation of by Behringer, second by Beuthin.  Approved 5-0.

Approval of Alcohol license for Rookies Food and Spirit LLC, 10267 Hwy 14. The fees have been paid ($345) and the paperwork has been returned.  No complaints have been made against Rookies in the past year.
Motion to approve a liquor license for Rookies Food and Spirit for the period ending June 30 2013, by Behringer, second by Moore.  Approved  5-0.

Approval of operator’s licenses for Travis Hubbard, Michelle Jahn, Samantha Currier, Ashley Mabin, Heather Sipek.  These 5 operators have been approved by the Town previously.  Their training is up-to-date.  Their $25 license fee has been paid.  No complaints were received regarding them.  No further background checks were done on them.  The next three operators:  Miranda Bell, Malita Williams, and Kala O’Connell are new at Rookies.  Their training is up-to-date. Their $25 license fee has been paid.  Further background checks with the Wisconsin Department of Justice revealed that Kala O’Connor and Miranda Bell have no criminal history in Wisconsin.  Malita Williams has one misdemeanor from 2003 (resisting or obstructing an officer and disorderly conduct) which was dismissed after a deferred prosecution in the first offender program.

Motion to approve operators by Beuthin,  second by Moore.  Approved 5-0

Resolution in support of the Good Neighbor Trail:
Motion by Moore, second by Behringer to approve the following resolution supporting the Good Neighbor Trail.  Approved 5-0.

STATE OF WISCONSIN, DANE COUNTY, Town of Mazomanie

A resolution in support of the development of the Good Neighbor Trail Plan (GNT), a regional shared use trail plan, alternative transportation and outdoor recreation, from the City of Middleton to the Village of Mazomanie, via a east/west trail corridor along Highway 14 and the Black Earth Creek.

The Town Board of the Town of Mazomanie adopts the following Resolution:

WHEREAS, the communities from the City of Middleton to the Village of Mazomanie have supported and developed a shared use regional trail plan called the Good Neighbor Trail Plan (GNT) and all communities within this trail corridor have signed a memorandum of understanding (MOU) to support this trails plan;

WHEREAS, Dane County has signed Resolution #72 in support of the GNT

WHEREAS, the National Park Service supports the GNT Plan;

WHEREAS, the DNR State Trails Program supports the GNT Plan;

WHEREAS, the GNT Plan has been approved by many surrounding communities;

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town of Mazomanie Board supports the GNT Plan as presented to develop a shared use regional trail from Middleton to Mazomanie, WI.

This resolution will take effect upon its passage.

Policy on donations for culture and recreation including resident rates for Village recreational opportunities based on financial remuneration from the Town.  Fred will be attending a meeting at the end of the month at the Village to discuss this.  Motion to table until July board meeting by Beuthin, second by Richard.  Approved 5-0.
Approval of Disbursements.  Motion to approve by Beuthin, second by Moore.  Approved 5-0.
Board Input-
Fred will attend a meeting of the Dane County Towns Association to discuss the future viability and continuation of the Capitol Area Regional Planning Commission (CARPC).  
Fred also asked Keith to get some bids on leasing or purchasing a new tractor since the New Holland seems to be have mechanical difficulties and may have outlived its useful life.  3 bids were received.  The clerk will keep them until the budget is made in October for discussion at that time.

Melody noted that the Riverway board is once again offering Voyager canoe trips on the Wisconsin River

Dan wants to borrow 20 chairs from the town hall.

The clerk should send a thank-you note to the Kindschi’s for helping pull Keith out of the ditch a few weeks ago.  

Carrie is wondering if there have been any developments with regards to the transfer site and a potential new location.
The Dane County Board meeting to adopt the Town’s Comprehensive Plan is scheduled for June 26.

 Upcoming meetings:  Board Meeting: July 10- Should this be a potluck, beginning at 5:30?   Yes. The town could provide hamburgers, wieners and buns (The clerk could get these as well as condiments and bring a grill—we will have the meeting and party at the boat landing, depending on mosquitos and the weather—at the Town Hall if it’s inclement.

Adjourned at 8:53pm.
Minutes taken by Jan Hake, Treasurer and transcribed by Maria Van Cleve, Clerk.
